
THE SECRETARY OF COMMERCE 

WASHINGTON 

August 2, 1950 

Dear Mr. C a rter: 

I have read with interest your letter of 
July 31 and your telegram to the President. I am very 
glad to have your views and I certainly appreciate your 
writing me. A t the same time that I received your 
letter a bulletin was handed me saying that the Senate 
Committee had approved the general policy of granting 
the President standby power to invoke wage, price and 
rationing controls. 

Abruptly changing the subject, I want you to 
know how much we have been enjoying the steaks which 
you sent. Mrs. Sawyer joins me in thanking you again 
for remembering us so generously. 

With kindest regards, I am 

Amon G. Carter, President 
Fort Worth Star-Telegram 

Fort Worth, Texas 
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